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I want to stand in support of Farmhouse getting what they need from the city to open a retail/ store in Petaluma, they
have long proven themselves over the years. Not one issue and they have been selling Cannabis throughout Sonoma
and Marin County for over 5 years. They have been paying taxes and making money for the city all along. Starting
their family here, buying a home here, they belong. Let’s show them just how well they belong and let them grow!
Best, Bridgit Lee, lifetime Petaluman.




